Courtesy translation

REPUBLIC OF BULGARIA
THE PRIME MINISTER

Sofia ,12 October 2009

Dear Mr. President , dear delegates,

Unfortunately, attributable to the technical reasons, we cannot present the bank
guarantee for the organization of WCC match Topalov-Anand in April 2010.

However, I kindly request that this letter be treated as an official guarantee for
our presentation for the bid. In case that our bid is approved, I personally
guarantee the budget of three million euro for the match and we will be ready to
fransfer the money and to sign the contract with FIDE in two months from now,
not later than 10 December of this year,

Thank you very much for your understanding.

Best regards,

BOYKO BORISSOV

Chairman rizing Committee WCC match Topalov-Anand

TO
THE 80" FIDE CONGRESS
HALKIDIKI ,GREECE , OCTOBER 15-17"" 2009

CC: MR.KIRSAN ILYUMZHINOV, FIDE PRESIDENT



